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        Introduced  by  Sen.  MARCELLINO  -- read twice and ordered 
printed, and 
          when printed to be committed to the Committee on 
Environmental Conser- 
          vation -- reported favorably from said committee and 
committed to  the 
          Committee  on  Rules  --  committee  discharged, bill 
amended, ordered 
          reprinted as amended and recommitted to said committee 
  
        AN ACT to amend the  environmental  conservation  law,  in  
relation  to 
          creating the New York state climate change task force 
  
          The  People of the State of New York, represented in Senate 
and Assem- 
        bly, do enact as follows: 
  
     1    Section 1. Article 19 of the environmental conservation law 
is amended 
     2  by adding a new title 11 to read as follows: 
     3                                  TITLE 11 
     4                           NEW YORK STATE CLIMATE 
     5                              CHANGE TASK FORCE 
     6  Section 19-1101. Climate change task force. 
     7          19-1103. Task force composition. 
     8          19-1105. Powers and duties of the task force. 
     9  § 19-1101. Climate change task force. 
    10    1. The New York state climate change task force is hereby 
established. 
    11  The role of the task  force  shall  include,  but  not  be  
limited  to, 
    12  conducting  an  in-depth examination of issues related to 
global climate 



    13  change including: 
    14    a. assessing the potential impacts of global  climate  change  
on  the 
    15  citizens,  natural  resources,  and  economy of the state. Such 
research 
    16  shall include potential impacts on agriculture, transportation, 
property 
    17  values, public health, insurance, and commercial and industrial 
sectors. 
    18  Research shall  also  include  potential  impacts  on  waters,  
forests, 
    19  wetlands,  and  the  availability  of freshwater resources of 
the state. 
    20  Potential impacts on infrastructure, including subways, 
bridges, low-ly- 
    21  ing roads, causeways, water and wastewater treatment plants, 
and  docks, 
    22  shall  be included, as well as potential impacts on industries 
including 
    23  shipping, timber, fisheries, power generation, healthcare, 
tourism,  and 
    24  recreation.  Such  assessment  shall  also  include a review of 
existing 
    25  related research; 
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     1    b. identifying and evaluating current efforts to  track  and  
mitigate 
     2  climate  change  and  its  potential  impacts  on  the 
northeast region, 
     3  including the regional greenhouse gas initiative,  particularly  
on  New 
     4  York state; 
     5    c.  identifying  and  evaluating  potential carbon emissions 
reduction 
     6  measures identified in  terms  of  greenhouse  gas  emissions  
reduction 
     7  potential,  cost  effectiveness,  short  and  long-term  state  
specific 
     8  economic impacts, administrative feasibility and equity 
concerns; 
     9    d. evaluating the potential  economic  effects  that  may  
arise  from 
    10  actions to address global climate change; 
    11    e.  identifying  and  evaluating  current efforts underway in 
New York 
    12  state to educate the public, as well as specific sectors 
including agri- 
    13  culture, health, transportation, recreation, insurance, and  
industrial, 



    14  and commercial sectors, about projected impacts of climate 
change; and 
    15    f.  evaluating and assessing any adaptive measures identified 
in terms 
    16  of feasibility, economic and public health impacts,  and  
effectiveness. 
    17  For the purposes of this section, the term "adaptive measures" 
refers to 
    18  actions  that  may  be  taken to address the anticipated 
consequences of 
    19  climate change. 
    20    2. The task force shall develop a climate change action plan 
that will 
    21  incorporate  both  carbon  reduction  measures  and  adaptive   
measures 
    22  designed  to both reduce the severity of climate change and 
better posi- 
    23  tion the state and its citizens to live with the impacts 
associated with 
    24  climate change. Such plan shall include, but not be limited to: 
    25    a. an inventory of greenhouse gas emissions in  this  state  
including 
    26  stationary and mobile sources; 
    27    b.  results  of the evaluation of potential carbon emissions 
reduction 
    28  measures; 
    29    c. results of the evaluation of current efforts  to  mitigate  
climate 
    30  change; and 
    31    d.  recommendations  to  address potential climate change in 
New York, 
    32  which shall include: 
    33    (i) potential greenhouse gas emissions reduction measures 
that  should 
    34  be undertaken by the state; 
    35    (ii)  a  listing and explanation of potential adaptive 
measures appro- 
    36  priate for New York state; 
    37    (iii) a consideration of efforts being made at the national 
and inter- 
    38  national level to address climate change; 
    39    (iv) recommendations to enhance climate  change  research,  
monitoring 
    40  and public education in New York; and 
    41    (v)  economic  opportunities  that  should  be  considered 
which could 
    42  better position New York in responding to climate change. 
    43  § 19-1103. Task force composition. 
    44    1. The task force shall consist of a total of twenty-one  
members  and 
    45  shall  include the commissioner, the commissioner of health, 
the commis- 
    46  sioner of agriculture and markets, the secretary of state,  the  
commis- 
    47  sioner  of economic development, the commissioner of 
transportation, the 



    48  commissioner of parks, recreation and historic preservation, 
the  super- 
    49  intendent  of  insurance, the director of the state emergency 
management 
    50  office, the president of the New York state energy research and 
develop- 
    51  ment authority,  the  chairperson  of  the  metropolitan  
transportation 
    52  authority, a representative from the board of commissioners for 
the port 
    53  authority  of  New  York  and  New  Jersey,  and the chair of 
the public 
    54  service commission or their designated  representatives;  the  
temporary 
    55  president  of the senate shall appoint three members; the 
speaker of the 
    56  assembly shall appoint three members; the minority leader of 
the  senate 
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     1  shall  appoint one member; and the minority leader of the 
assembly shall 
     2  appoint one member. All appointed members of the task force  
shall  have 
     3  an  expertise  in  one  or  more  of  the following fields: 
climatology; 
     4  hydrology;  planning;  health care; environmental health; 
ecology; agri- 
     5  culture; economics; and energy policy. 
     6    2. The commissioner or his  or  her  designated  
representative  shall 
     7  serve as chairperson of the task force. 
     8    3.  For  the purposes of this section, the non-governmental 
appointees 
     9  shall be considered officers or employees of public entities  
and  shall 
    10  be  afforded  such defense and indemnification provided under 
the public 
    11  officers law. 
    12    4. The members of the task force shall  receive  no  
compensation  for 
    13  their services, but shall be allowed their actual and necessary 
expenses 
    14  incurred in the performance of their duties. 
    15    5.  No  appointed  member  of  the  task  force shall be an 
elected or 
    16  appointed public officer. 
    17  § 19-1105. Powers and duties of the task force. 
    18    1. The task force shall meet quarterly, and at the call of 
the  chair- 
    19  person. 
    20    2.  In  recognition  of  the global nature of climate change, 
the task 
    21  force may consult with any organization, educational 
institution,  other 
    22  government  entity  or agency or person in the development of 
its recom- 



    23  mendations. 
    24    3. The department shall provide the task force with  such  
facilities, 
    25  assistance  and  data  as  will  enable  the task force to 
carry out its 
    26  powers and duties. Additionally, all other  agencies  of  the  
state  or 
    27  subdivisions thereof may, at the request of the chairperson, 
provide the 
    28  task force with such facilities, assistance, and data to enable 
the task 
    29  force to carry out its powers and duties. 
    30    4.  a.  Within  twelve months of the effective date of this 
title, the 
    31  task force shall issue a draft climate change action  plan  as  
provided 
    32  for  in  subdivision  two  of  section  19-1101 of this title. 
The draft 
    33  climate change action plan shall be posted on the  department's  
website 
    34  and  a  notice  of the issuance of the draft plan shall be 
posted in the 
    35  environmental notice bulletin. At least one public hearing 
shall be held 
    36  in each departmental region to provide the public with  the  
opportunity 
    37  to  comment  on  the  draft  climate  change action plan. 
Notice of such 
    38  public hearings shall be provided on the department's website 
and in the 
    39  environmental notice bulletin. 
    40    b. Within sixty days of the date of the final public hearing, 
the task 
    41  force shall submit a final climate change action plan to  the  
governor, 
    42  the  temporary  president of the senate and the speaker of the 
assembly. 
    43  Copies of such climate change action plan shall also be  made  
available 
    44  to  the  public and posted on the department's website and 
notice of the 
    45  availability of such plan shall be published in the 
environmental notice 
    46  bulletin. 
    47    c. The climate change action plan shall be reviewed and 
updated  every 
    48  two years with associated public hearings, public release and 
posting of 
    49  the  updated plan on the department's website and notice in the 
environ- 
    50  mental notice bulletin. 
    51    § 2. This act shall take effect on the ninetieth day  after  
it  shall 
    52  have  become  a  law; provided, however, that effective 
immediately, the 
    53  addition, amendment and/or repeal of any rule  or  regulation  
necessary 



    54  for  the  implementation of this act on its effective date is 
authorized 
    55  and directed to be made and completed on or before such 
effective date. 

 
 


